St. Paul Ev. Lutheran Church
405 Emma
Chenoa, Il  61726

April 4, 2024


-Lexington/Chenoa update on sharing a Pastor from Tom Norris, Chairman of the Congregation
	
The Elders from St. Paul, Lexington and the Elders from St. Paul, Chenoa along with both chairmen and treasurers and Pastor Ronchetto met March 24th.  The Multi Point Parish Agreement was approved by those present and was forwarded to President Mohr.  Pastor Mohr has replied with a few changes.   A Voters’ Special Meeting at both churches has been set for Sunday, April 21st to approve this Agreement.  

 

As per Tom’s request the balances of the church’s account are as follows:
Loan with Church Extension - $ paid off April 3, 2024
Savings Account	                 - $ 68,584.54
Memorial Savings Account    - $ 49,291.22
Checking Account                  - $ 47,688.52
Bathroom bills	                 - All Paid 



Holy Acts and Rites of the Church 

Our sympathy to the family of Leda Thacker who passed away peacefully at Serenity Villa at Fairview Haven on March 18, 2024.  Leda was born April 24, 1932, and she was baptized and confirmed March 21, 2001.  









ST. PAUL DISCIPLESHIP

Date                                       Attnd               Offering          Mission

03-03		62	2740.00						         
03-10  	                               66                1915.00	          
03-17		60                1935.00	
03-24	                               66	4065.34
03-31		61	  590.00
Easter Offering 		6410.00				
Debt Retirement		1600.00
Lent			2781.00
Car Portal			  100.00
          Parsonage Roof	                      100.00


The Ladies Bible Study group will reconvene on Wednesday 4/10/24 at 2p.m.for 1 hour.   We will be studying Chosen: A Study of Esther by Donna Snow.  From the cover of this Bible study:  this comprehensive study provides clear biblical direction on how we also are chosen, equipped, and given God’s perfect counsel from Scripture.  
These eight sessions examine Esther’s story to show that God’s hand is involved in every detail of our lives-whether or not we perceive His presence-and to teach us how to live wise, bold journeys of faith of our own.
 We need to be in God’s Word to discern what is from God & what is of the world.  One way to do this is to do Bible study, whether in a group or doing the study by yourself.  Books will be available for any of the ladies who are interested in this Bible study.   If there are no books available, please let Tom Norris know this so additional copies can be ordered. 
We will be meeting on the following dates to review the specified readings.
Week 1: 4/10/24
Week 2: 4/17/24
Week 3: 4/24/24
Week 4: 5/1/24
Week 5: 5/8/24
Week 6:  5/15/24
Week 7: 5/22/24
Week 8: 5/29/24
 
Prayerfully consider joining us in this Bible study.


 
NEEDING OUR CONTINUING PRAYER
Joe Bertsche 
Richard Blair Jr [friend of Mike Shrewsbury has pancreatic cancer]
Jack Brandt 
Charlie [premature infant granddaughter of Mike Shrewsbury’s friend, she weighed 1 lb.,   4 oz.]
Myrna Custer [Janet Seeman’s sister]
Bill Duncan [cousin of Nancy Nylander, on kidney transplant list]
Earl Ellinger 
[image: ]Braden Gutwein [suffering with Lyme disease – young lad of family that bought Susie Erdman’s house] 
Stacie Hensley
Ethan Jeffreys

Randy Miller
Carla Nobis
Gary Nelson [Nancy Nylander’s brother has terminal cancer]
Nancy Nylander 
Penny Rhoades [friend of Kurt and Kim Rhoda]
Dick Rhoda 
Carolyn Shane [had hip surgery this week]
Cathy Casson Smith 
Lee Wahls 
Pat Wahls


Please notify Joy if anyone could be removed from the Prayer List.

















Our sincere thanks to those for delivering Peace meals the month of March and first two weeks of April. Sharon Barrett,  Darrell Nobis,  Fred Rhoda, Angie Brandt, Diane Brandt,  Harold Hensley, Randy Miller, Mark Schuler, Nancy Nylander, Amy Bachman, Penny Reed and the two Baptists – Ken Marley and Les Roberts who filled in one day for Fred.    Your efforts are greatly appreciated.



The Food Pantry has expressed their thankfulness for the recent donations.



We recently received a note from our adopted Seminary Student – 

Dear Ladies Aid of St. Paul Lutheran Church,                       Christ is risen, Alleluia!


Our Lord Jesus has indeed conquered death and is risen from the grave.  May He grant you  all a blessed Easter 2024.  Thank you so much for your continued support that allows me to attend Seminary.  My wife and I are expecting another baby, and Tabita and Philemon can’t wait to meet their little sibling in May [God willing].  We are praying for you!
                                                                     
										In Christ, 
										David Krueger 
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